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A LETTER FROM THE EDITOR 
 
Dear Reader, 
This fifth edition is a mixed-grill of thematic essays on human rights, literature, shared governance in 
higher education and environmentalism. The KCKCC sustainability master plan proposal, if and when 
implemented, would likely become a pace setter in modern environmental engineering. The second essay 
addresses the conflict between the theories of shared-governance with emphasis on collegiality as opposed 
to the “authoritarian type.” Lovers of contemporary literature will no doubt enjoy the third article- “The 
Woman in the Wings.” The article, “Nicaragua and Iran: of U.S. and Clean Hands,” is an interesting, 
human rights perspective from a primary source. I hope you will enjoy these scholarly essays. 
  
Ewa Unoke 
Editor, E-Journal 
	
  


